
 
 



Page 2 of 2 
 

COVID-19 at this pointóall people with mild disease (i.e., not hospitalized) and 
none have gone on to severe disease.î  

 

�x In marketing materials titled ìCOVID-19 Thoughts and Recommendations: April 
1, 2020,î you claim, ìMany of you have asked, whatís the best homeopathic remedy 
to take to prevent getting COVID-19 or what remedy to take if you fall ill.  The thing 
about homeopathy is that it is individualized to the person, it is the original 
personalized precision medicine. What works for one person may not work for 
another. We often treat people constitutionally, giving a remedy for the whole person 
to optimize health, mood and energy. 
 
ìWe recommend working with a trained homeopath and request a dose of your 
constitutional remedy at this time. Paul has created an algorithm for homeopaths 
which is in beta-testing at this time, to help streamline the case-taking and analysis, 
because the way many patients with COVID-19 present, there are symptoms of many 
homeopathic remedies.î  

It is unlawful under the FTC Act, 15 U.S.C. § 41 et seq., to advertise that a product 
can prevent, treat, or cure human disease unless you possess competent and reliable 
scientific evidence, including, when appropriate, well-controlled human clinical studies, 
substantiating that the claims are true at the time they are made. For COVID-19, no such 
study is currently known to exist for the products identified above. Thus, any Coronavirus-
related prevention or treatment claims regarding such products are not supported by 
competent and reliable scientific evidence. You must immediately cease making all such 
claims.  

You are also advised to review all other claims for your products and immediately 
cease making claims that are not supported by competent and reliable scientific evidence.    

 
Within 48 hours, please send a message to James E. Elliott via electronic mail at 

jelliott@ftc.gov describing the specific actions you have taken to address the FTCís concerns. If 
you have any questions regarding compliance with the FTC Act, please contact Zachary A. 
Keller at zkeller@ftc.gov.  
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